
MAIL HANDLERS
A C R O S S  T H E  C O U N T R Y

LOCAL 306 PICNIC
Front row (l-r): Carmela Tyler: Branch President Chicago IMSC, June Harris: Local 306 President/
Central V.P., Michael Hora: National Secretary-Treasurer, Sheila Spaulding: Branch President Carol 
Stream P&DC, Tanisha Ruth: Local 306 Recording Secretary.

Standing (l-r): Manual Lazu: Branch President Chicago Metro L&DC, Gregory Newsome: Local 
306 Vice President, Manuella Morris: Branch President Palatine P&DC, George Cantrell: Branch 
President Cardiss Collins P&DC, Sharifa Knowles: Branch President Chicago NDC, Richard 
Coleman: Local 306 Illinois State Board Rep., Robert Howze: Branch President South Suburban 
P&DC, Mark Blough: Branch President Fox Valley P&DC, Essica Lowe: Local 306 Office Secretary, 
Kenneth Leftridge: Local 306 Treasurer. 

LOCAL 301 UNION MEETING
A) Pictured (l-r) Local 301 President Daniel 
St Marie, National Secretary-Treasurer 
Michael Hora B) Council Members and 
representatives of Local 301 gather for 
Council meeting and training session at the 
LIUNA Training Academy in Pomfret, CT

LOCAL 318 ADVANCE  
STEWARD TRAINING
A) Southern Region Vice President Lawrence 
Sapp. B) Local 318 Treasurer Joyce Weber  
C) Members of Local 318 engaged in training. 
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LOCAL 307 AND LOCAL 299 JOINT ARBITRATION 
AND ADVOCACY TRAINING. 
Members of Local 307 and Local 299 along with NEB members 
gathered for an Arbitration and Advocacy Training. Pictured (l-r) 
VP Erik Stevenson, Tony Cromer, LP Jim Haggarty, WRVP Don 
Sneesby, Renee Dickenson, NDC BP Mike Mendez, Kim Johnson, 
SEBM Trevell Fleming, Deanna Parker LP Hawaii, Treasurer Billy 
Genia, Metroplex BP Ursula Patterson, Derek Douglas, CRVP 
June Harris, Kesha Williams
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LOCAL 321 ANNUAL GATHERING
National Secretary-Treasurer Michael Hora, Central Region Vice 
President June Harris and Western/Central Regional Director Don 
Gonzales Joined Local 321 President Tony Wilson and Local 321 
members at their annual gathering. 

LOCAL 317 STEWARD TRAINING
Local 317 President James Morris along with Southern Region Vice 
President Lawrence Sapp and Eastern Region Vice President John 
Gibson conducted their Steward Training.

LOCAL 316 GATHERING
National President Paul Hogrogian and National Secretary-Treasurer 
Michael Hora along with Western Region Vice President and Local 316 
President Don Sneesby and members of Local 316 gathered for the 
Annual Local 316 picnic. 

LOCAL 302 MEETING FACILITY VISIT 
A) National President Paul Hogrogian, National Secretary-Treasurer 
Michael Hora, Southern Region Vice President Lawrence Sapp and 
Western Region Vice President Don Sneesby along with Local President 
Anthony Coleman, Reno Branch President Matthew Story and Reno 
P&DC members. B) (l-r) Southern Region Vice President Lawrence 
Sapp, T1 Chief Steward (San Jose) - Michael Sanchez, Western Region 
Vice President Don Sneesby, - Branch President (San Jose)- Anthony 
Dering, T-2 Shop Steward (San Jose) Nick Mandel, Eastern Region Vice 
President John Gibson and National Secretary-Treasurer Michael Hora 
C) (l-r) Remo Branch President Matthew Story, Reno mail handler Sara 
Harville and National President Paul Hogrogian touring the Reno P&DC

RENO P&DC REACHES 100% MEMBERSHIP

A

C

B

46 | National Postal Mail Handlers Union

60180_MH_Mag_Summer19.indd   46 8/12/19   4:53 AM



LOCAL 313 INSTALLATION
(l-r) National President Paul Hogrogian, Vice 
President Juan Tavarez, Local President Irene 
Sanchez, SEBM Adalberto Santiago, Northeastern 
Region Vice President Dave Wilkin and 
Northeastern Region Director Tom Ruther

LOCAL 320 TRAINING AND ANNUAL MEETING
A) Local 320 President Alex Cervantes welcomes National President Paul Hogrogian.  
B) National President Paul Hogrogian conducts expedited bidding exercise with  
Local 320 members during an Article 12 training.

LOCAL 309 ADVOCACY TRAINING 
National President Paul Hogrogian, National Secretary-Treasurer Michael Hora, Northeast Vice 
President David Wilkin, Legislative and Political Director Bob Losi and Northeast Regional 
Director Tom Ruther were on hand in Buffalo to participate in the Local 309 Advocacy Training. 

A B

LOCAL 311 UNION MEETING AND TRAINING
Local 311 President Charles Charleston along with members of Local 311 welcomed National 
President Paul Hogrogian, National Secretary-Treasurer Michael Hora, Eastern Region Vice 
President John Gibson, Southern Region Vice President Lawrence Sapp, and Southern 
Region Director Eileen Mills to their training.

NATIONAL PRESIDENT PAUL HOGROGIAN
receives his 40 year service pin from Postmaster 
General Megan Brennan
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